A STATEMENT OF APPRECIATION

Pertaining to Fight Ebola Walkathon, October 25, 2014

We hereby extend our sincere gratitude for sponsoring our participation in the above-captioned event. We have finished collecting all the pledged monies. The total is $11,832.67. A cheque for this amount was displayed publicly at a news conference earlier today. Thus, every penny collected has gone to MSF Canada.  
It is an understatement to say that the Ebola outbreak is far from being contained and that the death toll is now approximately 7,000 and rising. It is our considered opinion that the prescription for effective containment ought to be a multi-pronged response, typically along the following lines:
· A medical regime, for which MSF, CDC, the Cuban doctors and a few others are eminently qualified

· A health and nutrition regime; a West African version of the Canada Food Guide, say, is a good place to begin. Obviously, its design and delivery must be culturally appropriate
· A food safety protocol, including inspection of tame and wild (bush) meat

· An enlightenment dimension, which must involve compulsory Africentric education to the end of high school for every child and widespread Grundtvigian adult education

· Sound town planning and relocation of large numbers of people to newly built suburbs, each with its own school(s), health and recreational facilities and employment potentialities. (remember Katrina, and it only lasted days, not months) For resources and know-how, we can start with professional athletes and entertainers of African descent and Habitat for Humanity, 
· A behaviour adjustment protocol, one that answers the question “How do we behave to minimize the likelihood of ‘catching’ Ebola and what do we do as soon as one member of our household presents Ebola-like, malaria-like, typhoid-like symptoms?”
When should all these programs be implemented? Now! Why? Because it would be criminal for us to sit and wait for another 7,000 people to die! The problem is multi-faceted and cross-disciplinary; the solution is no less! Where are the billions coming from? Billions have already been pledged. As well, the names Buffett, Ortega, Koch, Walton, Moscovitz, Zuckerberg, Perenna Kei and Kors come to mind, not to mention Geldof, Stronach, Winfrey etc. etc. etc.
Please note that we have resigned our membership of Fight Ebola Nova Scotia and returned to our substantive position as CEO for AH Universe. Working for Fight Ebola Nova Scotia has been a real privilege. The executive and members are very able actors. We intend to stay connected, so long as its goals and ideals continue to have currency and resonance.
  
Again, thank you everyone for your support. Rest assured that we appreciate your help (be it large or small, financial or otherwise) as do the severely embattled citizens of West Africa.

J.S. Demba

CEO, AH Universe.
December 13, 2014
